
September 14th, 2021 Hidden Point Board Meeting 

Attendees: Angel Laughter, Nancy Morris, David Moore, Frank Chapman, Duane Clark, Jaclyn Sligar

The board met by zoom; the meeting was called to order at 6:36pm.

Minutes unanimously approved from the July meeting. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Per Duane, we currently have $37,540 in the operating account and $42,789 in the reserve account (this includes $16,044 from the special assessment funds and $15,654 in reserves). There is currently a $5,064 check from the insurance company for the wall and shrubbery repair and $1,700 outstanding in special assessment funds and associated late fees. There are three remaining families that need to pay the special assessment funds. As of 8/31/21, there were $2,200 in outstanding receivables. 114 Ashland Point has sold, which increased receivables by $800 for the transfer fee and capital improvement fee.  

Duane is working on getting Morris Web to come do the brick work to finish the damaged wall. Rogers is fixing the landscaping. 

Special Assessment Projects:

Thus far, $38,268 has been spent and another $6,025 has been committed towards the parks project. Another $8,915 is estimated to be committed. 

Mickey has two more loads of dirt to put on the old basketball court, then he will seed and straw. Frank will plan to put down 50 pounds of grass seed in areas that need it. Mickey will be moving the gravel to the playground once it’s ready to be moved. Frank will ask Mickey if he has extra pea gravel. We may want to put rebar in the railroad ties around the playground. Frank will check with Mickey in regard to making sure the sidewalks are straightened out for a finished look. 

There is an option to put a meter in for water by the new parks area. It would allow for easier cleaning of the court and playground. Sprinklers could be added later. However, this would be expensive due to the costs of having a plumber dig and potentially put piping under the road, the meter connection, and running pipes to where we would need them. We may have the funds for this in the budget this year or next. Frank will contact plumbers for quotes. 

Mickey may have an option to get a new streetlight to put in over by the park. He is committed to fixing the damage caused by his truck prior to completing the project. 

We anticipate hitting all the points in our special assessment proposal and possibly more.

Landscaping: 

There is a need for cleanup in the park. We will plan to do a burn pile to get rid of dead debris and tree limbs.

Future landscaping priorities include the entryway island on the park side and improvements to landscaping in the park. 

Army worms are destroying residents’ grass. Nancy will compose an email to the listserv with information about the worms and how to get rid of them. 

Architectural: 

The Sligars at 112 Hidden Point have applied for a permit from the city for their backyard project. Cliff Garrison is planning to put in new windows and was told by Nancy he needs to ask for approval. 

Welcoming: 

Neighbors have been welcomed at 140 Ashland Point and 117 Hidden Point.

October meeting:

The plan is to have the annual neighborhood meeting in the new park area. We will invite neighbors to bring food and celebrate the completion of the project. 


The meeting adjourned at 7:40pm. Next meeting is planned for October. 

